UNITED STATES

NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555-0001

CHAIRMAN

July 22, 2020

The Honorable David Price
United States House of Representatives
Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressman Price:

On behalf of the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC), | am responding to
your June 18, 2020, letter requesting that the NRC grant the petition for rulemaking by
Lucerno Dynamics, LLC, that would require licensees to report extravasations that exceed the
NRC'’s existing medical event reporting criteria. The petition was received on May 18, 2020
and docketed on June 5, 2020.

This summer, the NRC will publish a request for comment in the Federal Register to
provide an opportunity for members of the public to submit input on the petition. After the
public comment period, the NRC staff will review the comments received and prepare a
recommendation on the petition for the Commission’s consideration. The Commission will
consider the merits of the petition, the immediacy of the safety concern raised, and the
substance of any public comments received. Once the Commission completes its deliberations,
a notice of the decision and any next steps will be published in the Federal Register.

If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact me or
have your staff contact Eugene Dacus, Director of the Office of Congressional Affairs, at
(301) 415-1776.

Sincerely,

Kristine L. Svinicki
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United States House of Representatives
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United States House of Representatives
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